Dear Favorite Student,

Welcome to English 10!  I’ve been looking forward to the start of this year, and I know that you have, too.  Now that you’re sophomores, you’re probably aware that on the first day you get a set of rules and expectations, usually in the form of a list with bullet points or something like that.  I didn’t exactly do that, so this letter will take the place of the aforementioned bureaucratic and impersonal procedure (irony).


First of all, please be on time for my class.  I know that I’m at one end of the school, and it may be difficult to get here on time; however, I know from experience that it can be done.  Plan accordingly and the time between classes will be enough.  If you are late, you will be making that time up with me after school on the day you are late.  If you can’t stay after that day, then don’t be late.  You must also be prepared when you arrive.  This means having the required texts, your notebook, and a pen or pencil.  If you miss my class entirely, it is up to you to seek me out in order to find out what you missed.  This is not done during class, but either before or after class.

You are only allowed 16 absences for the entire year, and you will fail the course upon your 17th absence.  While we’re on the topic of absenteeism, work that was due on the day you were absent is due upon your return.  If you were absent on the day of a test, you have one week to make it up, and you need to speak to me about which day you can stay after to do so.  Any work not made up within one week becomes a zero.  If you are absent the day before a pre-assigned test or quiz, you are still responsible for taking that test or quiz.  Compositions are also an important part of this course (the equivalent of a test grade).  Late papers lose 3 points per day, and, like tests, become a zero if a week elapses before it is turned in.

I know that you will respect each other in this classroom and be considerate of one another.  That goes for me, too.  You won’t hear me use profanity, so I don’t expect you to use it.  There is no eating, drinking anything except water, having cell phones visible or audible, or sleeping.  If I can’t do it, neither can you.  You will also find that if you forget something here and I notice it, I’ll put it somewhere safe until you retrieve it.  In return, I expect you to respect my personal belongings.  Defacing any posters or pictures (my own or students’ work, especially the Wall of Fame and Poetry Friday areas), or any part of our room will be taken very seriously.  Do not go behind, or into, my desk or locker without permission.  Also, you may occasionally notice a surfboard in here (my longboard doesn’t fit inside my car).  Do not touch it.  They are expensive and if I have to spend any money repairing or replacing them it will be detrimental to my marriage.


Also, I have a website: http://mrchiasson.weebly.com/. I will be updating the site on a weekly basis with homework assignments, handouts, dates of test and quizzes, and other information pertinent to our class or the study of English Language Arts. I will do my best to update the site in a timely manner, but be warned: if an assignment is given in class, yet it doesn’t appear on the website, you are still responsible for it.

Finally, before I tell you exactly how your grade in this class will be calculated, I want to mention that I may add or subtract 1, or 2 points from your final grade each quarter based on participation, preparedness, and behavior.  Your grades will be based on the following percentages:

Test Grades:  30%


Compositions:  30%


Vocabulary Tests:  20%


Quizzes:  12%


Homework:  8%


That’s about all I can think of right now.  Of course the school-wide rules apply in our class, you don’t need to be told that (yet, I’m forced to mention it).  Also, plagiarism is an issue that rears its ugly head in English classes now and then.  I take this issue very seriously, and you will receive zeros for any act of plagiarism (including homework), as well as being written up to your Dean, which results in a suspension.  I value your original thoughts and want to read them—it’s the best part of my job.  Copying someone else’s work is letting someone else do your thinking for you, being a follower instead of a leader, a clone rather than an original, a conformist instead of a rebel.  Think for yourselves!  If you need extra help or want to discuss something, set up a time with me after or before class. Feel free to ask me any questions about our course at any time.
Make this a great year,

Mr. Chiasson

